
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Dear Parents/Carers,

Communication
We apologise for the issues with our phone lines, Dojo and the internet this week. 
Our provider EMPSN (East Midlands Public Sector Network) started having 
problems at 1pm on Tuesday and the problem is still not fixed. This problem has
affected many sites across Lincolnshire, Nottinghamshire and Derbyshire, 
including schools, colleges, universities and local authorities. We will let you know 
as soon as possible when normal service has resumed. We appreciate your 
understanding. 

Blue Peter Visit
This morning I waved off some very excited Y4 and Y5 children who are on their 
way today to be the live studio audience at Blue Peter at BBC Media City in Salford. 
Today is a Strictly Come Dancing special and the children were asked to make 
their own scoring paddles and wear a bit of glitz and sparkle. The show is 
broadcast live today at 5pm-please look out for our children on the TV! 

Boggle Hole Residential
Last Friday Y5/6 returned from a 3 day residential with Scampton school. We had a 
fabulous time making lots of memories. We took part in a fossil hunt and the 
children were excellent at finding them. We also did rockpool hunting, toasted 
marshmallows and Starbursts around the camp fire (they were delicious!) and then 
had a great pirate party on the last evening. The children were fantastic and a real 
credit to the school. 

Bikeability-Y5 only
This commences on Monday until Thursday. Don’t forget to bring your bike, bike 
helmet and wear suitable clothing for being outside-no jeans please. 
Bikes may be left in school overnight. Mrs Roberts will be sending out a bike 
checklist on Dojo this weekend. 

Macmillan Coffee Morning-30th September 9am-11am
Bumps ‘n’ Babies, Little Acorns and Ingham Primary school will be holding a coffee 
morning on Friday 30th September from 9am until 11am in the Village Hall. Please 
do pop along for a chat, a cup of tea and a slice of cake! 
Any cake donations will be gratefully received on Thursday 29th September at 
3:30pm or on the Friday morning. All proceeds will go to Macmillan. 



ParentPay For the attention on new parents

We operate a cashless system and so all payments for trips, visitors or other 
events will be made through ParentPay. ParentPay will continue to be used 
periodically because of the payment options within it.  Those of you who are 
already on this system will not need to do anything, all children have been 
progressed up to their new year group.  New parents have been contacted 
separately with instructions on how to register with a user name and password.
Please ensure you enrol on this system as soon as possible. Please contact the 
office if you have any problems accessing the system and we’ll try to help. 

As always, please catch me at the gate if you have any questions or queries. Have 
a lovely weekend.
. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher

Diary Dates

Monday 26th September 7:30pm AGM Friends of Ingham Primary School 
at Village Hall. 

Friday 30th September 9am-11am Macmillan Coffee Morning-Village hall
Wednesday 5th October 10am or 11am Open morning for Reception children 

September 2023 start
Tuesday 11th October Oak class assembly
Tuesday 18th October Parent teacher consultations
Wednesday 19th October Parent teacher consultations
Friday 21st October End of term 1
Monday 31st October Term 2 starts




